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TNC CONGRATULATES OUR  
2020 GRADUATES!

Jonathan Constantine –  
Son of Angie Cleary

Rico Villalpando –  
Son of Ron and April Villalpando

Amiah Kroto –  
Daughter of Jeromy Kroto

Sharon Jones –  
Daughter of Crystal and Randall Jones



Greetings Shareholders of Tyonek Native Corporation,

We hope this finds you and yours safe and in good health.  The world as we all knew it has changed 
substantially in 2020 as the global Covid-19 pandemic continues to impact all of us in our daily lives.
Ironically, in 1918 the Spanish Flu epidemic blighted the earth with eerily the same kind of impact. Especially 
hard hit then were Alaska Native Communities, including those in the Cook Inlet Region near our home 
village of Tyonek.  In fact, many survivors of that plague settled in Tyonek when their villages could no longer 
function as sustainable communities often leaving only orphans to fend for themselves as the impact on 
adults was far worse.  The same strengths that guided our people then give us guidance now as we navigate 
the changes brought about with the current pandemic.

Tyonek Native Corporation is fortunate that we continue to operate all of our businesses at all of our 
locations unlike many other companies that have been forced to shut their doors.  Many of these companies 
will not reopen as they have exhausted all resources and have nothing remaining to restart.
Because we are considered an essential business critical to the Nation’s defense, we have been able to 
continue our business recovery plan that started in 2017.  Recently, your Board of Directors declared a 
distribution which was made to Shareholders of record earlier this month.  This is an indication of our road to 
recovery which is forecasting a profitable year in 2020.  

These changes to the way we operate will also translate into a new way of conducting our Annual Meeting 
for the year ending 2019.  TNC will hold a virtual shareholder meeting using electronic media that will allow 
shareholders to participate online in the informational and election process.  The Annual meeting has been 
scheduled for August 22, 2020. Proxy materials and information about the Virtual meeting were mailed to 
Shareholders the last week in July. Many other Alaska Native Corporations have held or will be holding 
similar virtual meetings as gatherings of large groups are discouraged and not allowed in many jurisdictions 
in order to prevent the spread of the virus.  While most of us would prefer to meet in person to transact the 
business of the company, it is not feasible given the current situation we find ourselves in.

I wanted to take a moment to also remind shareholders that if you have not already done so, please take the 
time to complete the US Census survey you should have received in the mail earlier this year. Every decade 
the Census is taken to update information about population dynamics.  This information is then used by the 
government to allocate resources across the country in the appropriations process. It is critical that each of 
us complete the census to be sure our communities receive a fair share of government funding for various 
programs such as health care, infrastructure development, and resource development for economic growth.

Indeed these are trying times for all of us, but again our core strengths will see us through this as it did our 
ancestors in the past.  Stay safe everyone, follow the recommended guidelines in your area, practice good 
hygiene and stay within your “bubble” as we move forward together.  

Chiqinik!

Leo Barlow
CEO
Tyonek Native Corporation

FROM THE CEO -  Leo Barlow



Dear TNC Shareholders,
 
We hope that this newsletter finds you all in good health, during the mandated “hunkerdown” efforts to 
prevent the coronavirus. It has affected a lot in our day to day livelihood.

I see where some are able to get outdoors now for exercise and fresh air.

Congratulations to all the 2020 kindergarten, middle school, high school and college graduates. Stay focused 
on your achievements, hopes and dreams. Continue to build on your strengths, uniqueness and interests.

We have decided to hold the TNC Annual Shareholder’s meeting virtually due to Covid-19. It will be on 
Saturday, August 22nd. You received information on how to join the meeting and how to cast your ballot.

TNC has worked hard to oversee our resources responsibly while managing our corporate growth. Our 
employee count has grown to more than 1,200 and more than half of our employees are veterans - a fact that 
we should all take pride in.

We have focused on improving shareholder communication and outreach. We have increased our posts on 
social media and the shareholder website, provided the new shareholder portal, and continue to offer our 
updated Shareholder survey to engage our Shareholders to let us know how we can better serve you. Our 
priority is always to provide opportunity to our Shareholder community.

The TNC board continues (through the TNC Settlement Trust) to provide monetary support to the Tebughna 
Foundation which has increased (tax free) grants for education and training, and to the Tyonek Tribal 
Conservation District, which strategically works towards monitoring our natural resources and conservation 
needs and goals in the Tyonek area. We are proud to support the work these organizations do in the success 
of our shareholders and community. Most importantly, we were able to provide a shareholder distribution to 
help our shareholders during these unprecedented times.

Enjoy the summer, we hope that things will return to normal soon.

Sincerely,

Michaelene Stephan
President
TNC Board of Directors

Michaelene Stephan, President



RECENT WINS
The Business Development team has been hard at work in winning new business and re-
winning existing contracts. Some recent highlights include:
• � �Tyonek WorldWide Services, Inc. won a contract to provide aviation maintenance support 

services to the U.S. Army’s Redstone Test Center. The contract is valued at $102 million.
• � �Tyonek Global Services, LLC won a contract to provide cyber operations support and 

training to the U.S. Air Force. The contract is valued at $14.8 million.
•  �Tyonek Global Services, LLC was also successful in re-winning the U.S. Navy’s Fleet 

Readiness Center Southeast contract to provide aircraft maintenance services. The contract 
is valued at $107 million. 

Congratulations to Team Tyonek! 

2020 CENSUS
It’s not too late to participate in the 2020 Census.  This once-a-decade population count 
determines how much funding our communities receive for local services, provides data that 
inform businesses that grow our economy, and helps determine our state’s legislative districts.
Census data is confidential. Your participation is important and will have consequences that all 
Alaskans will live with for the next 10 years.
Please complete your census information as it has a huge impact on our future. You can find  
more information at https://my2020census.gov/.



FOREST INVENTORY VERIFICATION
Field crews will be flying into the Tyonek area via helicopter direct to the Tyonek Lodge 
where they will begin field verification of the forest inventory plots measured during the 
summer of 2019. The project is expected to take up to 10 days. To comply with CDC, State 
and local guidelines for travel to Alaska and Tyonek respectively, field verification crews 
will be tested for Covid 19 once they arrive in Alaska, and on confirmation of a negative 
result will travel directly to the Tyonek Lodge. No interaction with the Native Village of 
Tyonek or locals is expected to take place unless in the event of a medical emergency 
in which contractors may need the assistance of the Tyonek Health Clinic. Expect to see 
crews operating on ATV, truck and helicopter during this time. As always, questions can be 
directed to the Lands Department at 907-272-0707.



COVID-19
test on the 14th day of your return, Tests will be 
done outside of the clinic, be sure to call the clinic 
prior to your arrival for directions on what to do 
and where to go. You cannot go out until your test 
results have been received with a negative result.
Thank you all for your cooperation, and please 
follow the quarantine rules and social distancing, 
wash your hands regularly, cough into your elbow, 
wipe down your groceries with Clorox wipes or 
Lysol once you receive them.

WHAT DOES  
QUARANTINE MEAN? 

In further detail, it means you CANNOT go out to 
public places, such as; Post Office, Tribal Center, 
TNC Office, School, Clinic, Health Department, or 
in anyone’s house, etc.… You CANNOT also have 
any visitors in your residence in which you are 
quarantining in. If you are staying with someone 
in their house, those people in that household 
will also have to quarantine and CANNOT do the 
above mentioned. YOU MUST ADHERE TO THESE 
RULES, it is for the safety of you and others, as we 
have mentioned those with high risk factors.
However; you may go walking and riding in your 
own vehicle alone to get out of your house, but 
there is to be NO CONTACT with others at a 6 to 
12-foot distance, and always wear a mask. We may 
be getting masks to hand out soon for members, 
we will post notice when we receive them.
Thank you all for your cooperation and 
understanding of the severity of this COVID-19 
virus and helping us to protect our people.

TYONEK CONTRACTOR SERVICES, LLC
TCS is proud to announce that it has become signatory to Pacific Northwest Regional Council of 
Carpenters located in Anchorage at Local 1281. This local also connected to Piledrivers & Divers, and 
Millwrights which offers employment opportunities, training, and certifications in their  
respected trades. If interested in the construction trades or just want to check out what  
it is all about go to www.nwcarpenters.org.  
TCS is looking forward to becoming one of the best construction companies in Alaska  
and will need dedicated tradesmen to help deliver not only an above exceptional 
product but valued team members who are dedicated to learning and performing these crafts. 

The Native Village of Tyonek IRA Council has met 
and have implemented new travel procedures:
PRE-TRAVEL:
Before you plan and schedule a flight to Tyonek 
you will need to contact the Village Indian Creek 
Health Clinic for the screening questionnaire at 
907-583-2461 and speak with any health aide, 
they will follow the CDC recommended screening 
protocols.
The health aides will then order your test to 
be done in Anchorage after your screening 
questionnaire, then will call you back when it 
has been approved and will give you direction 
on the location to get the swab test done. After 
you receive a negative result back, you should 
immediately schedule your flight with Spernak 
for your return. The Council President will also be 
informed of your results, so that he may give the 
ok for travel.
If you test positive for the COVID-19 virus you will 
not have permission to return to Tyonek.
POST-TRAVEL:
Upon arrival in the Village, tribal members will:
* ����B�e expected to follow the Village quarantine
   requirements
* �Monitor for symptoms in coordination with the 

Village clinic health aides
* �Report new symptoms to the Village clinic 

immediately
After your return you will need to self-quarantine 
yourself and the entire household in which you 
are staying in for a minimum of 14 days, you and 
household members will need to do a COVID-19 

TYONEK VILLAGE VIRUS  
TRAVEL UPDATE



COVID-19

COVID-19 RESOURCES AND INFORMATION
The health and well-being of our Shareholder community is of the utmost importance. 

We encourage you to follow all state and local guidelines to protect yourselves and 
your families and to minimize the spread of COVID-19. You can find resources for the 

State of Alaska here: http://dhss.alaska.gov/dph/Epi/id/Pages/COVID-19/default.aspx 
and recommendations from the Centers for Disease Control here: https://www.cdc.

gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html.

Tyonek Manufacturing Group, Inc. and Tyonek 
Services Group, Inc. continue to monitor the 
COVID-19 situation and its impacts on our 
employees while maintaining our commitment 
to delivering critical products and services 
to our customers.  As a part of the Defense 
Industrial Base, we have an obligation to remain 
open and continue producing product even as 
schools, gatherings and non-critical businesses 
experience restrictions, closures and stay-at-
home directives.  This is an unprecedented and 
challenging situation, not only for our company, 
but for individuals and families impacted by this 
pandemic.   As we navigate these uncharted 
waters, we are doing all we can to protect our 
employees while meeting our commitment to 
our customers and nation.  
Some of the steps we have taken include:

•  �We continue to encourage all employees 
to follow guidelines issued by the CDC and 
other health professionals, including:

   -  �Stay home when you are sick.  If you don’t 
feel well, do not come in to your work center 
– contact your supervisor from home to 
discuss your situation.

   -  �Practice social distancing as much as 
possible, including during your off time 
away from work.

   -  �Wash your hands frequently with warm, 

soapy water for at least 20 seconds.
   -  �Cover your mouth with tissues whenever you 

cough or sneeze and discard used tissues in 
the trash.

   -  �Avoid touching your face.
   -  �Avoid people who are sick with respiratory 

symptoms.
   -  �Clean frequently touched surfaces.
•  �We have increased the level and frequency of 

cleaning in our facilities, focusing on disinfecting 
common areas, surfaces and door handles.

•  �We directed all non-essential personnel to work 
remotely, reducing the number of people in our 
facilities to the minimum required to execute our 
mission.

•  �We are staggering break and lunch times 
to better facilitate the practicing of social 
distancing.

•  �We have staggered shifts at some locations to 
allow better social distancing.

•  �We have implemented strict visitor policies and 
eliminated all nonessential visitors.

•  We have provided masks and hand sanitizer 
•   We have eliminated nonessential travel.
•  �We continue to offer the use of liberal leave as 

an option available to all employees.  Employees 
can use earned PTO, Vacation or Leave Without 
Pay during this time.

As always, the health and safety of our employees 
is our top priority.

TMG AND TSG MANAGE THROUGH 

COVID-19



SURVEY WINNERS
Moore, Basil

King, Christina
Kroto, Hayden

Starkloff, Sr., Lawrence
Stephan, Leona

Doss, Nathaniel
Cosgriff, Rachel

Chickalusion, Theodore
Kaloa, Tonya
Kroto, Vide

S U R V E Y  R E S U LT S
2020







DISTINCTION BETWEEN TNC AND NVT
There is no legal relationship between TNC and NVT.  Tyonek Native Corporation (TNC) is 
a state chartered, for-profit Alaska business corporation that was formed in 1973 as part of 
the Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act (ANCSA). Members of TNC are Shareholders of the 
corporation. The federally recognized tribal entity for the community of Tyonek is the Native 
Village of Tyonek (NVT).  NVT was organized in 1939 under a federal law called the Indian 
Reorganization Act. 25 U.S.C. 461 et. seq.  Members of NVT are Tribal Members. TNC and 
NVT are separate and legally distinct entities with no formal legal relationship.  People from 
Tyonek may be both a shareholder of TNC and a tribal member of NVT.

ANNUAL MEETING
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the TNC Board of Directors has decided to 
hold the Annual Meeting virtually. It will be on Saturday, August 20th. You’ve 
received information regarding the meeting, how to join, and how to cast your 
ballot. While we would much rather all meet together, we feel this is the best 
course of action to ensure the health and safety of our shareholders.

COSTS OF VANDALISM
There have been several recent incidents involving TNC property. Any vandalism to TNC 
property affects the company and shareholders. The costs can include investigation, 
purchase of new items, installation of new items, shipping, and others. All property of 
the company should be respected. If you are aware of any recent vandalism, please 
report it to TNC.

Did You Know?



I hope that you’re all staying healthy and safe 
during this uncertain time. The COVID-19 pandemic 
has changed our world, and like all of you we are 
doing our best to adapt individually and as an 
organization. 
TTCD’s mission and programs are more meaningful 
than ever today. Everything that we do supports 
food security, and that’s especially important 
now. To ensure the safety of our community, we 
are modifying our programs while we continue 
to deliver them. Our staff and board are working 
hard to develop innovative approaches and I am 
confident that this will result in our best work as an 
organization.  
Each year, the Tyonek Grown program provides 
fresh, local produce in Tyonek to reduce reliance 
on outside food sources. With a global pandemic, 
having this local food source is essential. In 2020, 
TTCD is using new distribution methods to increase 
safety and availability. 
The Elder’s Lunch program continues to be the first 
priority for Tyonek Grown veggies. This year, with 
the generous financial support of Tyonek Native 
Corporation, TTCD is providing vegetable boxes to 
households in Tyonek at no cost to the customer. 
In June we conducted a sign up and a raffle, and in 
July began providing bi-weekly veggie boxes to six 

Tyonek Tribal Conservation District
Subsistence is Our Agriculture.

Gwen Chickalusion cares for veggie starts in the Tyonek Health Department. 
Although starts couldn’t be grown at the school this year, we were able to 
send home seeds and soil to students.  

This undersized culvert has a 4 ft perch, preventing salmon from reaching 
upstream habitat. Repairing this barrier will lead to long term benefits for 

populations.

families. As we begin to harvest more vegetables 
later in August we will begin providing veggie 
boxes to additional families. All of this was done 
through the dedication of the Tyonek Garden staff, 
including Garden Manager Gwen Chickalusion 
and Assistant Garden Manager Dominc Moon, as 
well as the five youth interns hired for the 2020 
season: AJ Allowan, Alicia Smoke, Joyce Trenton, 
Reka Smoke, and Steven Standifer. Check TTCD’s 
Facebook page for more current information on 
the Tyonek Grown Program. 
In 2020, TTCD and partners completed a culvert 
replacement on a tributary of Old Tyonek Creek 
on a fish camp road in Tyonek. The project opened 
1.2 miles and 19 lake acres of upstream habitat 
that was previously blocked to juvenile and adult 
salmon. The new culvert will also prevent this road 
from washing out in the future. 
TTCD staff are working on several other projects 
in 2020 to support healthy salmon habitat and 
populations. We completed stream habitat 
improvements and added an overflow culvert at 
a crossing on Indian Creek in Tyonek. We are also 
working closely with the Native Village of Tyonek 
Environmental Department and other partners to 
continue to address invasive species, including 



1.  �Fred Meyer Community Rewards Program: Earn donations for TTCD by shopping at Fred Meyer! 
Link your Fred Meyer Rewards card to 90037 at www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards

2.  Pick.Click.Give. Program: Contribute a portion of your PFD to TTCD.
3.  Online donations: Donate to TTCD through our website: www.ttcd.org
4.  AmazonSmile: Donate to TTCD when you make Amazon purchases.

Thank you for your support! It makes a difference!

Would you like to help? 
There are mult iple ways that  you can support  TTCD:

Baby salmon in the Tebughna School were grown from eggs 
and monitored by students throughout the school year. In 

early May, we worked with the Tebughna School, Alaska 
Department of Fish and Game, Spernak Airways, and others 

to set these salmon free.

TTCD staff meetings are virtual now, and often include extra guests 
with employees providing childcare.

pike, elodea, orange hawkweed, and other invasive plants. 
TTCD Biologist Jillian Jablonski worked with Brian Peter 
(NVT Environmental Department) to removed 160 pike so 
far this year.
For the 2019-20 school year, TTCD partnered with the 
Alaska Department of Fish & Game and the Tebughna 
School to bring the Salmon in the Classroom curriculum 
to Tyonek. Starting in the fall, Tebughna School students 
raised and observed baby salmon from eggs in a 
classroom incubator. When students were no longer in 
the school, Tebughna School teachers took on the task of 
caring for them. As mandated in the ADFG permit, these 
salmon needed to be released into a Kenai Lake, and on 
May 7, the baby salmon were flown across the inlet and 
set free! The release of the salmon was made possible 
with the support of many partners. To learn more about 
this story, watch the video on TTCD’s youtube channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HRLIChY3W10
Despite being apart, I’m reminded daily of how 
interconnected we are. We’re all in this together, and 
I’m so thankful to work with each of you. We are truly 
grateful for the continued support of the Tyonek Native 
Corporation and for making our work possible.

-Christy Cincotta, TTCD Executive Director



Yagheli da? (How is it with you?)

Hope you are all doing well keeping safe distance and doing positive things to keep your mind, body 
and spirit healthy. Please email us a info@tebughnafoundation.com or call the TNC front desk to be 
transferred to me and we will love to help with any questions.
I would like to just take a minute to remind the TNC shareholders how the donation from TNC impacts 
us as your nonprofit to funding for higher education scholarships, community and cultural programs. 
Tebughna Foundation like every nonprofit depends on funding from entity’s like TNC that depend 
on their communities to keep them afloat. What distinguishes us with TNC is the connection with the 
community, your community, our community that ties us back each other and their generosity. People 
want to see us both succeed and that we care about them as individuals and the causes they care about. 
Your donation demonstrates that you give back to the community and are in business for more than 
profit but you also care for us individually. Believing in the mission of the organization and believing that 
your donation can make a difference while experiencing personal and corporate satisfaction, enjoyment 
or fulfillment by supporting Tebughna Foundation annually has not only helped us help others but also 
helps show where the heart of the corporation stands. We say Chiqinik gheli (a good thank you)
Because of your donation, we were happily able to provide more support to programs like the Jr/Sr 
NYO Tebughna teams also, offer almost double the scholarship funding for full time students. 
TF has provided Dena’ina language classes via Facebook live and had up to 349 views with a steady 
180-300 each lesson.
We also had 469 people view our first Virtual Gathering!

Chiqinik gheli, 

Vide Kroto
Executive Director
Tebughna Foundation

1689 C Street, Suite 120
Anchorage, Alaska 99501
MAIN – 907-646-3115
info@tebughnafoundation.com



Alexan, Damion Natez
Alli, Natasha Lynn
Allowan, Gary	
Anderson, Cheyenne Renee
Anderson, Walter	
Asher, Colten Michael
Asher, Kimberly Ann

Bahr, Fred William-Joseph
Bahr, Victoria Lynn
Baker, Ernest Dale
Bartels, John Eugene
Bartels-Salas, Jerome Jaison
Beasley, Natasha Mae
Biggs, Richard Carlton
Biggs, Rikki Ann
Biggs, William Jay-Allan
Bismark, Julieanna Lynn
Braun, Dimitri Joseph
Braun, Marlene	Julie
Braun, Matthew Carl
Brown, Mercedes Alexandra
Buckles, Misty Dawn

Cain, Cody Randall Stephan
Cain, Gage Nicholas
Calderon, Stefanie Ann
Carroll, Kristin Nicole
Caruso, Robert	
Cavasos, Ravi Kaimana
Chase, Vernon Paul
Chuitt, Crystyna Rose
Chuitt, Dennis M.
Chuitt, Jessie Alberta
Chuitt, Marcus Lee
Chuitt, Stacy Amber Faith
Chuitt, Tiffany Lynn
Chuitt, Anthony	
Clary, Mellisa Dawn
Clary, Michael	
Cole-Kroto, Gina Marie
Constantine, Reene Leigh

Davis, Alex Richard
Delkittie, Sunflower Daria Ana
Demit, Adam Alfred
Doss,  Adreanna Nicole
Doss, Amanda Marie
Doss, Johnny Herschell

Eggleston, Stacia 
Erwin, Joseph Jeffrey
Evans, Miriam Anne
Evans-Lauvale, JadenTuiafono

Falls, Alexa Yvonne

Garber, Jackson Bazzy
Garber, Marina Alexandra
Garber, Sebastian Amaya

NO BENEFICIARY FORM ON FILE 18 OR OLDER
Garcia, Carlos Jaime
Gibbs, Elijah Ellis
Gibbs, Elsie Feona
Goodman, Sarali Lin
Goozmer, Elexis Harmony
Gottschalk, Janice Beth
Granger, Martha Alexandra J.
Green, Jazmine Ladonna

Hansen, Brenda Faith
Hansen-Cavasos, Storm Puanani
Hurlburt, Ahndria Marie

Jacoy, Samantha Renee
Jones, Sharon Edna Marie

Kaloa, Marie B.
Keen-Lowe, Tammy	
Key, Traci Love
Kompkoff, Samuel Frank
Kroto, Brandon Tyler
Kroto, Vanessa Nicohle

LeBlanc, Andrea Taylor
Lisbourne, Aaron John
Lombardi, James L.

McCord, Parolee	
McCord, Angelena Rhea
McCord, Carl Noah
McCord, Eric Colten
McCord, Gregg  William
McCord, Rayanne Sophia Kay
McCord, Rochelle Susanna
McWilliams, Franco Steven
McWilliams, Nathan Michael
Moore, Basil Austin
Munson, Joni	
Murray, Julie Ann

Nagel, Mary M.
Nashaknik, Damian Jake
Nielsen, Amanda May
Njie, DiAnna Alice
Notti, Naomi Olivia

Olrun, Drew Jacob

Palmer, Bryc Logan
Palmer, Dakota Ethan
Paulson, Daniel Niles
Paulson, Mariah Rae
Paulson, Patricia Mae
Peter, Samuel	
Peter, Angela D.
Poston, Micah	

Ramirez, Adrien Maurice
Ramirez, Kayleen Marie
Rider, Joseph Henry III

Sambrano, Frank James
Savell, Ashley Skye
Setuk, Helen Marie
Shane, Nikander Michael
Slawson, Gilbert	
Slawson, Raymond Joseph
Smith, Carl Brian
Smith, George Dennis
Smith, Odessa Ray
Smoke, Gregorey Lee Dutcher
Smoke, Natalee	
Standifer, Chanel Marie
Standifer, Dale Franco Robert
Standifer, David Alexander
Standifer, Donald Jr.	
Standifer, Frankie Christine
Standifer, Jordan Michelle
Standifer, Josiah William
Standifer, Nicole Kandice
Standifer, Paulina Rene
Standifer, Rebekkah Selena
Standifer-Johnson, Dominique Sincere
Stephan, Amanda Lee
Stephan, Ann Marie
Stephan, Antonio Wesley
Stephan, Breanna Alice
Stephan, Christina Angel
Stephan, Justin Raphael
Stephan, Matthew Tyler
Stephan, Michael Brandon
Stephan, Michael Scott
Stephan, Rebecca R.
Stephan, Shawn B.
Stephan, Tina Laurie
Stephan, Cheryl Jessie
Stepp, John Clarence

Tetpon, Tasha Rae
Tetpon, Trenton	 Reece
Tinoco, Carrillo Abelardo	
Trenton, Eugene	
Trenton, Ivory Julianna
Trenton, Jayne Leanne
Trenton,  Julian Lee
Trenton, Roy Edward

Van Velzor, Julee-Anna Marie
Vance, Christopher K.
Walton, Martha Julianna

Williams, David Mark
Woods-Soulak, Christine Mary
Worel, Sarah Rose



When TNC mail is returned as undeliverable, the TNC records are placed on hold and any distributions are 
held pending receipt of a valid address.  Shareholders can fill out the change of address form at Tyonek 
Native Corporation offices, download the change of address forms from the www.tyonek.com website or 
send a signed and dated letter that includes the new address, telephone number, birth date and the last four 
digits of their social security number. Please include any minor shareholders you are custodian for.

MISSING SHAREHOLDER ADDRESSES

Angasan, Rayden Martin 
Christopher 
Ashenfelter, Alma
Ashenfelter, Micah
Bartels, Kenneth Russell
Buckles, Lenora
Burnett, Christopher
Bushey, Glenda
Calderon, Stefanie
Clingenpeel, Amanda
Crowe, Moses Tony
Duenas, Caitlin
Elliott, Sophie
Erwin, Joseph
Jacoy, Andrew Michael Jr.
Jacoy, Sebastian

John, Suraiya Jessica
Leuret-Wik, Dyann Yvette-Marcelle
Garber, Jackson
Garcia, Carlos
Garcia, Maria
Garcia, Solomon Fiedel Jr.
Gibbs, Matthias Lee
Goozmer, Nico Clouse 
Goozmer, Ruth
Green, Nathaniel
Kaloa, Alexandra Susan Marie
Kaloa, Marco Leslie II
Kaloa, Marie B.
Leuret-Wik, Dyann
Lisbourne, William
Rider, III Joseph

Rider-Sorden, Shad Shaddow
Sallison, Daniel David Jr.
Smith, Gavin Geoffrey Sunrise Sorden
Standifer, Brandy Christine
Starkloff, James Anthony
Starkloff, Lawrence Morris II
Stephan, Seraphim III
Stepp, III John
Stone, Heather A.
Talili, Kelan Joseph
Talili, Nicollette Viola
Trenton, Jayne
Verduce, Janelle Elizabeth
Williams, David

Sharon Williford, Chair
Michaelene Stephan, President
Cassandra Kroto, Vice President
Billy Stephan, Vice Chair
Rodney McCord, Secretary
Jaison Standifer, Treasurer
Angie Cleary, Assistant  
Secretary/Treasurer
Emil McCord, Director
Donald Standifer, Sr., Director


